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January 14th, 2021 

Dear brothers and sisters, 

On January 14, 2021, the Government of Ontario begins a “Stay-at-Home” order for a period of 28 

days. In light of the new travel restrictions, Calvary Logos Baptist Church (CLBC) will be closed 

during the period of “stay-at-home” order. The curbside offering will also be suspended until the 

end of the state of emergency to avoid non-essential travels. 

The Church Staff members will continue to go into CLBC for essential operations and will exercise 

their best judgement to adjust their endeavor to be able to work from home. We remain active and 

available for our ministries. 

Our church leaders believe that worship is an essential activity. With the newly announce State of 

Emergency, the provincial and city regulations and guidelines for religious service had remain 

unchanged. We will continue to broadcast our virtual service from our church site. Our health and 

safety protocols are put in place in deference to and in compliance with existing government 

regulations and guidelines. There is little evidence to suggest place of worship as a cause of 

transmission and we have had an excellent record during this time of the pandemic.  

Our pastors and supporting worship volunteers who choose to serve in-person are expected to 

follow all health and safety protocols in place.  On the other hand, our pastors and supporting 

worship volunteers are welcome to serve virtually from home. We appreciate and bless all who 

continue to serve and make our virtual Worship Services possible during these trying times. 

Pastoral and councils will continue to scrutinize any new developments and will send out the 

updates when deemed appropriate. 

Serving Him with you, 

Andy Chan 

on behalf of CLBC council 

“For the believer there is hope beyond the grave, because Jesus Christ has opened the door to heaven for 

us by His death and resurrection” Billy Graham 


